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Moffat County Board of Public Health
221 W Victory Way Suite 130 Craig, CO 81625

March 28, 2023

In attendance: Tony Bohrer, Chair; Donald Broom, Board Member; Melody Villard, Board Member; Erin Miller;
Becky Copeland; Amanda Pipher; Selene Cooper; Heather Brumblow; Rebecca Tyree; Todd Wheeler; Kevin
Fitzgerald (ZOOM)

Commissioner Bohrer called the meeting to order at 10:30 am.
Agenda Items - Topic:

Becky Copeland -
» Harm Reduction Updates (NarcX, lockboxes, Narcan trainings, etc)
Copeland brought samples of the Harm Reduction kits, lockboxes, etc. and explained their functions.
» Opioid or Overdose Fatality Review Updates
One case has been reviewed so far. Several valley-wide agencies have participated.
» Sex Ed Updates
The Public Health Department has taken over the Sex Ed program for the schools.

Selene Cooper -

» Child Safety Program Updates
Many items are provided to the public under this program: life jackets, helmets, outlet covers, cabinet
locks, and if a referral comes through, car seats.

» Hygiene Kit Program Updates
“Hygiene packs” for the middle and high school kids are provided through the school nurses office,
along with snacks for diabetic situations.

» Car Safety Program Updates
They are working stocking car safety buckets. Blankets, gloves, hats, snacks, etc. Because of supply
chain issues, those will not be available for distribution until next winter.

Amanda Pipher -

» Community Health Assessment Plan (CHAPS) Program Updates
Every five years, they are required to complete the CHAPS process, which they have contracted out to a
company called BioDefense. This was paid for by a grant. From the plan, they build the Public Health
Improvement Plan, which is down to the rough draft potion.

» Basic Life Saving Class Update
Classes have been held (so far) for day care providers and County employees. The class is free for
County employees and a charge will be required for the public at large.

» Grants Update
Did not get the Harm Reduction grant (too competitive). They did get the Gun Violence grant for
$10,000.

Todd Wheeler -
» AED Policy and Procedure (BPH Resolution 2023-01) (see attached)
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The development of this policy has been in the works for the last year. There will be twelve AED units
distributed around various County facilities. There is an ongoing process to purchase more units. The
resolution adopts the policy.

Villard moved to approve BPH Resolution 2023-01 AED Policy & Procedure. Broom seconded the motion.
Motion carried 3-0.

Heather Brumblow -
» Fiscal Update (see attached)
Brumblow gave an overview of the funds that pay for all of the various Public Health Department
programs.

2nd quarter meeting scheduled for June 27, 2023 at 10:30 am.
Meeting adjourned at 10:52 am
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